
From: Bernedine Lund
To: Commission-Public-Records
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Public comment for PoS COmmissioner"s meeting on 1-12-21
Date: Monday, January 11, 2021 9:04:58 PM
Attachments: PoS Commissioner 1-12-2021.pdf

2020 Number of Flights table.pdf
2019 Number of flights table.pdf
7 Strategies for the degrowth of aviation.pdf

WARNING: External email. Links or attachments may be unsafe.

Here's a public comment with three attachments.  Have another vet appt in the
morning but for sure should be back to read the comment.  The only way it makes
sense is to also see the two tables and short article.  Can you include it all with the
mintues?

Have a good day tomorrow - it rained so much even the dog didn't want to go for a
walk.

This is reaching the 25 mb max, so may have to try again if this does not go out.

Bernedine

mailto:philandbernedine2002@yahoo.com
mailto:commission-public-records@portseattle.org



PoS Commissioner’s meeting, 1-12-2020, Public Comment, Bernedine Lund, resident of Federal 


Way, member of QSPS and volunteer for 350 Seattle Aviation Group  


Hello, everyone, 


This week-end I found that data from the noise monitors was available through the end of 2020.  


Attached is the summary table for 2020 and for comparison a similar table for the previous year, 


2019.   


 


One of the first things someone would notice about either table is that the distribution of the 


number of flights vary widely depending on the location of the noise monitor.  For the 2020 table 


12 noise monitor sites report over 200 jets a day, with Beacon Hill (#9) reporting 512 per day.  


This 512 may seem like a smaller than usual number but it is still a jet every 5 minutes for 16 


hours a day.  Yet, 2020 is consider a slow year for flights.  In 2019 there were 13 monitors 


reporting over 200 jets per day with 9 of the 13 being over 400 a day, which is about 1 jet every 


2 min for 16 hrs a day.  


 


Having a goal to return to the past number of flights seems unreasonable given the known harm 


done to the populations on the ground and the world in general.  Rather than striving to return to 


the previous number of flights, it seems prudent to take care of the area communities we have 


and by looking for ways to decrease the growth of aviation in the area,   


 


Attached is a short article titled “Seven strategies for the degrowth of aviation”, which includes 


the following strategies: 


• End tax exemptions 


• Target frequent fliers 


• End short haul and domestic flights 


• Foster alternatives to flights 


• Limit airport growth 


• Change tourism 


• Change travel polices 


As you can see, this suggests a systemic change in how we live and travel.  I encourage you to 


review the article and consider how you can take action by not increasing the capacity of the 


airport.    


 


Note:  the 2020 Flights table does include the number of flights captured by the temp noise 


monitor at Nautilus Grade School (#002).  I’m still looking to see why there are about half the 


number of flights as at Sacajawea (#22).  


 


Attachments: 1) 2020 Flights, 2) 2019 Flights 3) Seven strategies for the degrowth of aviation 
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